Iowa Association of Agricultural Education

August 27, 2005

Curtiss Hall, Iowa State University

Minutes
Elsa Schmidt called the meeting to order at 9:06 AM.
	X
	Board Members Present
	X
	Board Members Present

	X
	Elsa Schmidt, President
	X
	Mike Striegel, President Elect

	X
	Jack Cook, Past President
	X
	Brian Feldpausch, Secretary/Treasurer

	X
	Amber Wiebbecke, NC VP
	X
	Cathy Striegel, NW VP (Gary Devries)

	X
	David Carlson, NE VP
	X
	Patty Schmidt, SE VP

	
	Rosa Sondag, SC VP
	X
	Andrew Johnson, SW VP

	X
	Dana Weeda, IACTE Rep
	X
	Matt Eddy, Foundation Re

	
	Kristen Hammen, ISU Rep
	X
	Awoke Dillisso , PS VP

	X
	Dr. Robert Martin, ISU
	X
	Dale Gruis, DE

	X
	Craig McEnany, Executive Assistant
	
	


Agenda – The agenda was approved with flexibility.

Minutes – Brian Feldpausch shared the minutes of the June 30, 2005, meeting.  Minutes were approved by general consent.
Treasurer’s Report – Craig McEnany/Feldpausch

General Checking Account –$13,352.80 This includes NAAE, ACTE, and IACTE dues that have not yet been forwarded to those organizations.  Craig is waiting until after September 1, when most three check dues payments will be cashed to send in those dues.
Money Market Account - $7,434.19
Region III - $4,843.16 plus interest, this comes due this fall and a checking account will be started for the 2006 Region III.
Instructional Materials - $549.60
Ag Teacher’s Conference Account – Dr. Martin Reported that the conference account report is being compiled by his assistant.  However, he knew that there is currently a balance of nearly $29,000.  This is due to the fact that the Hotel at Gateway Center and Boone County Cattleman had not yet submitted bills, so none of the conference meeting rooms or meals have been paid yet, except those from Hy Vee.
Ex-officio Reports

Department of Ed – Dale Gruis updated us on district in-service planning.  He needs dates and locations ASAP.   Shared model curriculum outlines and survey from summer conference.
ISU AGED Dept – Dr. Martin – The department has good enrollment as a whole but the concern is that the number of teaching students is down significantly and there is a number of teachers nearing retirement age.  This is not unique to Iowa though.  The AGEDs Department has gotten the approval to conduct a nationwide search for an associate professor.
AGED Club – Not Available  

Governor’s Council on AGED – Dr. Martin reported that the Public Hearings scheduled for this fall have been moved to February.  All ag ed teachers should plan to attend and plan to have students who benefited from ag ed share their thoughts.
Committee Reports – Schmidt noted that Mike Earll and the Policy Committee has been working on the script for the “Opening Doors” powerpoint.  The FFA Foundation is asking for assistance in getting legislation action started on trying to get the FFA Foundation back into getting state funding. The Educational Development Committee is meeting this morning a may have a report later.  No other committee reports were available.  There are still 20 packets left from 2005.  Administrative committee is willing to assist with member recruitment but wants to know if the organization has a need for this before progressing on with this.  
Conference Planning Reports – M. Striegel reported that they were meeting in the afternoon to start the planning process.  Vice Presidents still need to get their lists of non-attendees to Mike so he can survey them on needs and interests.  It was moved by Carlson and seconded by Wiebbecke to seek a competitive bid from the Quality Inn (Old BW Starlite) in Ames for the 2007 conference.  Eddie moved to amend it by substituting the words seek competitive bids from Ames including hotels and meeting facilities.  Cook seconded the amendment.  Amendment Passed.  This would allow Scheman and other facilities and hotels a chance to bid.  This topic needs to be discussed at fall in service meetings to determine if members want/need a lower cost place to stay or if the facilities at the Hotel at Gateway Center are more important to members.  Motion Passed.  McEnany will send out a request for proposals using our actual usage from the Hotel at Gateway Center.  We will be able to review these and make a decision at our January meeting.

Region III – Clyde Johnson was present to report on the progress his committee has made.  The seventeen member committee met during the Iowa State Fair.  There are representatives on the committee from all districts.  Many of the jobs have been delegated among committee members.  The conference will be June 19 – 22, 2006.  The Sleep Inn in Estherville will be the Headquarters while using Iowa Lakes Campus in Estherville for meetings.  The committee is excited about the location being so close to Okoboji, and the room rates being reasonable ($79.95).  Tours are planned to Ag Chem and Polaris, a picnic and Regional Ag Stupid Stuff competition is planned.  Johnson will work with the Iowa FFA Foundation on sponsorship, he hopes registration can be around $50.  Schmidt, Feldpausch, and McEnany expressed concern that they hoped the Region III account could remain at the $4500 level after this years conference.  That money is used to pay attendance for the next five years at regional conferences, plus have seed money for the 2012 conference.  Clyde will be attending the NAAE Convention this year to present information to the other members of our region.  He will have registration information and forms ready by that time.
Newsletter/Website – September 9th is the deadline for all IAAE officers to get reports to Schmidt for the IAAE website.  She will compile them into one document and have them posted on the website.  Don’t forget monthly activity reports are due to Schmidt on the first of each month.  She will compile and forward them on to every officer to improve communication between meetings.  We will ask Dale to send out a blurb to ag teachers announcing that the updates are posted on the website.
IACTE – Dana Weeda and Patty Schmidt presented information about the IACTE.  They are on the planning committee for this year’s IACTE convention.  It will be held on Nov. 10-11 in Ames at the Gateway Center.  All interested Ag teachers should attend.

Membership List – McEnany distributed membership lists.  The list contains those who have paid as well as those invoiced to be paid.  Vice Presidents need to follow up with all invoiced potential members by September 15.  Craig will be getting preprinted labels to each VP for the people that have not yet paid their dues to try to send more letters of encouragement.
Membership Invoices – McEnany sent every ag instructor in the state of Iowa membership form and an invoice.
Approve Board Policies and Handbook – Weeda moved to accept the IAAE Policies as updated.  Johnson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  P. Schmidt moved to accept the IAAE Officer Handbook as revised.  Wiebbecke seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Mentor/Mentee Lists- Feldpausch asked that each VP get him a copy of the mentor/mentee pairings by September 9.  Also to contact each of their districts mentor/mentee pairs to remind them to talk and that there is a list of suggested topics for each month on the Mentor/Mentee document on the website.  There will be some sort of a recognition program at summer conference for the Mentors as well as the National Mentor Award Application program.  Any suggestion or ideas should be sent to Feldpausch.
IAAE Officer Tour –Patty Schmidt.  Due to some technical difficulties the coordination of the Officer Tour with state government and education officials didn’t happen during the Iowa State Fair.  P. Schmidt will continue to work on this and shoot for a time near next summer’s conference.  Dates for this event will be discussed at the January meeting to try to get onto these individual’s schedules.
New Business

New Teacher CD Version 2.0 – Dana Weeda – Last year a CD was created for beginning teachers that contained samples and templates of many classroom management FFA items (Examples – POA, Constitution, Officer Applications, Field Trip Permission, Itineraries for convention, Banquet Programs, Class Expectations, Student Handbook, Point Systems, Fruit Sales Documents, Etc.)  An updated bigger and better version is on its way,  Please send your great examples to share to Dana by October 1.
Pre-service/Pre-graduation workshop – A reminder that the IAAE would like to participate in a pre-graduation workshop to remind new teachers of all the summer opportunities and responsibilities they have during that first summer and they need to be ready to hit the ground running.
NAAE Convention -  Schmidt shared responsibilities and expectations of the officers who are representing the IAAE membership at the NAAE/ACTE convention.  Plan to serve on a committee and attend all committee and board meetings.  If you have not made travel reservations yet do so soon.  Also tour and workshop forms are due November 1.  
District In-service – 
NW - Oct. 5, 9 AM @ Iowa Lakes CC -Emmetsburg
NC - Oct. 14, 8:30 AM—Iowa Falls Biotech Labs in the afternoon.
NE - Oct. 13, 9 AM @ Hawkeye Comm. College
SW - Oct. 12, 5 PM @ Atlantic High School
SC - Oct. 18, 5 PM @ Indianola High School
SE - Oct. 10, 5 PM @ Muscatine Comm. College
Addressing Teacher Needs

A discussion was held about meeting experienced instructor needs.  Model Curriculum and lessons still seem to be high and the priority list.  IAAE needs to work with the DE to see that it is done and provide assistance as needed.  Dr. Martin presented a plan to receive professional development/relicensure credit through summer conference.  It would require teachers attend three, three-hour workshops and the fall district in service workshop.  It would also link the workshop sessions to reading, math or science.  Most schools are starting to insist that teacher professional development be in those three areas (district goals).  This would be a major shift in conference activities.  Teachers could decide not to attend and do their own thing during the workshops.  To get credit they would have to attend all times though.  A method of attendance will need to be developed.  Schmidt will be having discussions with Dale about the possibility of using State DE Perkins funds to sponsor an inservice time besides the IAAE conference.  Cook moved and Johnson seconded a motion to endorse this concept for the conference.  Weeda moved to refer it to the Conference Planning Committee with the power to act.  P. Schmidt seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Award Applications – Feldpausch challenged every district to nominate at least one teacher/program for every IAAE Award Area.  Nominations should be made at Fall District in service to give people time to complete the state application by March.  This is not to stop anyone from applying themselves or nominating multiple people from a district.  Last spring all but one award area was uncontested. We also need to come up with names of people 
There being no further business.  Carlson moved and Wiebbecke seconded the motion to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 12:07 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Brian Feldpausch

Secretary/Treasurer

